
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Durham Kennel Club 

November 21, 1977 

The meeting was called to order by the President, Faith Gehweiler, 
after a program given by Dr. Deitra Jolley on Intervertebral Disease 
and Progressive Retinal Atrophy in Dogs. 

The minutes of the October meeting were read and approved. 

The Awards Committee will consist of Susan O'Rear, Chairman, and 
Sue Geesler and Mary Holland. 

We will move from our old clubhouse on Saturday, November 26, 1977. 

Faith Gehweiler is writing a letter to the editor of the Durham 
newspaper in reference to the recent articles on show dogs and their 
value. 

Treasurers Report: $14,269.04 in all funds. 

Mary Holland announced we will have a Bake Sale on Saturday, 
December 17 at Riverview Shopping Center. 

Gwen Hinson announced that the Alamance Kennel Club is interested in 
having a Peter Baines/Carroll James Handling Clinic and asked if our 
club members would support it. 

Marge White reported obedience classes would begin again in January 
depending on the new building's completion. 

Our Tracking Trial was held November 13 with 10 dogs competing, 7 
passed and 3 failed. 

Mary Bell reported on the Fund Raising Projects. The Current Stationery 
items were here. We had some backorders but they will be shipped 
shortly. We collected $549.75, we sent Current $305.55 with a profit 
for the building fund of $244.20. 

Mary Bell reported the club was now accepting donations of $1.00 and in 
return giving out Pen Pacs consisting of 5 ball point pens. The club 
will make $300 if we sell all 600 Pen Pacs. 

Herman Fowler reported that Tail Waggers was putting together a list 
of people to judge at matches. Anyone interested, give your name to 
Herman. 

Our Fall Show made $1,788.00 profit. The concession stand made $281.00. 

The show site for our March , 1978 show has been approved. 

Pete Kartye was accepting trophy sponsors for the Spring Show. 

Associate Membership Applicants: 

Jeanne Brecht (English Cocker Spaniels) 
Vera Thomas (Labrador Retrievers) 
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Associate Membership Applicants (cont'd): 

Esther Hodges (Shetland Sheepdog) 
Mary Frances Davis (Old English Sheepdog) 
Joyce D. Gourlay (Brittany Spaniel) 
Betty Hood (Bullmastiff) 
Marie Sides (Borzoi) 
James O'Donnell (Pekingese) 
Richard & Anne Watson (Doberman & Weimaraner) 
Feli Noeller (English Springer & Field Spaniel) 
Heidi Hummel 

Associate Members Voted On: 

Catherine Jones (Elkhound, Siberian Husky) 
Richard & Judy Fox (Airedales & Afghan) 
Kathy Elliott (Collies & Otterhound) 
William & Teresa Pace (Field Spaniels, English Springers) 
Nancy McDougald (Siberian Huskies) 

Voted On For Regular Membership: 

Pam Parker (Doberman) 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, m 86~ 
Mary ~Bell 
Secretary 


